
 

 
 

ATTENTION: ROAD MAINTENANCE – NEW SWEDEN ROAD 
 
 

Bingham County will be providing road maintenance, consisting of asphalt paving, on New Sweden Road  
(800 East) from the City of Shelley limits to the Bonneville County Line.  
 
Beginning on Tuesday (August 5th) there will be lane closures on New Sweden Road due to milling on the road 
in preparation for paving to be completed. During this time, traffic will be minimized to one lane with a flagging 
operation in place.  
 
Paving work will begin on Monday (August 11th) through Thursday (August 14th) and again on Monday (August 
18th) through Wednesday (August 21st). During Construction, New Sweden Road will be closed and detours will 
be put in place. If possible, Plan to take an alternate route to elevate any delays in your traveling journey. 
 
There will be no construction work during the weekend from Friday (August 15th) through Sunday (August 17th), 
but traffic control devices and temporary speed limits will be enforced.  
 
The project work may be delayed or finished sooner, depending on weather, equipment breakdown, etc. 
Changes in the planned work schedule will be posted on the county’s website and social media pages. 
 
Bingham County Law Enforcement has been requested to monitor the area to increase safety. We ask the 
motoring public to be patient and respect the safety of our county workers as they work to make the upgrades 
to our county road.  
 
We apologize for any inconvenience this may cause. 


